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Upcoming Events:
NLF

Please mark your calendars for the 
following dates/events:

Keep a lookout for more information via email and/or Evite.

NLF Board Meetings – 3rd Monday of every 
month except December

NLF Food Truck Thursday 
Aug 10th & Aug 24th from 5–8 pm

NLF Back to School Event
Saturday, August 26th

National Night Out
Tuesday, October 3rd 

Semi Annual Fall Garage Sale
Saturday, October 7th

NLF Annual Board Meeting
Tuesday, December 5th
NLF Christmas Event

Saturday, December 16th 

Hello Residents! Do hope you are managing to keep cool with 
the warm weather we are having. Your NLF community pool is 
the perfect place to do this.

The pool has had all new woodwork put up, and it does look very 
nice. B&M Construction did a beautiful job and we appreciate the 
hard work they did in the heat of the day to give us a wonderful 
fresh look. They also put up new fans in the patio area, took care 
of several electrical items, and painted the doors. When the pool 
is closed for the season we will be looking into having fence repair 
work done. There is also some stone repair that needs attention. 

The new benches have been installed and look great. Not all 
benches were replaced, just the ones in the worst shape. There are 
a few still out there that do need to be replaced but that is another 
project for next year.

The basketball court has been resurfaced and we will be replacing 
the hoops as well. 

It was great to have a few residents join our July HOA meeting 
to voice their ideas and concerns and to learn the process of what is 
being done to help curb the problems and avoid future fire hazards 
in the wooded area at the end of Chapel Lake. We always welcome 
resident participation and ideas. 

The Landscape committee is busy looking into several options 
with Bluegrass Maintenance to solve this issue and hopefully the 
committee will have a satisfactory solution real soon for the entire 
NLF community and those greatly affected by this.

Rebecca Dessenberger, our Events Committee board liaison 
has been busy planning our next NLF Back to School party on 
Saturday, August 26th. Be on the look out for your EVITE. More 
information will be posted on the website about this fun affair. 
If you’d like to join her in planning future fun events for the 
subdivision or have an idea you’d like to share, drop her a line via 

SNIPPETS FROM 
YOUR HOA 

our Contact Us section of our website. 
Until next month, hope you are enjoying your summer! 
Maureen Cummings
NLF HOA Secretary
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NEWSLETTER INFO
EDITOR
 Rebecca Dessenberger................. trevino71568@comcast.net

All articles are due by 10th of the month to be 
 considered for publication

PUBLISHER
	 Peel, Inc........................ www.PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181
	 Advertising................................ advertising@PEELinc.com

NLF BOARD OF DIRECTORS

NLF COMMITTEES
FACILITIES MAINTENANCE
	 Chair...........................................................................TBD
 	 Board Liaison......................................... Russell McPherson
LANDSCAPE
	 Chair...........................................................................TBD
 	 Board Liaison........................................................Paul Rath
SAFETY/NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH COMMITTEE
	 Chair............................................................... Kelly Moore
	 Board Liaison......................................... Russell McPherson

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE
	 Chair.............................................................. Fred Vasquez		
	 Board Liaison ................................................. Ken Amstutz

POOL COMMITTEE
	 Chair...........................................................................TBD		
	 Board Liaison ......................................Maureen Cummings

NLF EVENTS / NEWSLETTER
	 Chair...........................................................................TBD
	 Board Liaison.....................................Rebecca Dessenberger

YARD OF THE MONTH
	 Chair...........................................................................TBD
	 Board Liaison......................................... Russell McPherson
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

All of our committees are seeking volunteers to help continue 
making our community a fun place to be. Just a little bit of your 
time can go a long way. If you are willing to help, in any way, 
please fill out a “Contact Us” form on the website.

IMPORTANT NUMBERS
EMERGENCY NUMBERS
	 Poison Control .........................................1-800-222-1222

NON-EMERGENCY NUMBERS
	 Mark Herman Constable, Precinct 4...........(281) 376-3472
	 Harris Cnty Sheriff’s Office @ HWY 249...(281) 290-2100
	 Cy-Fair Volunteer Fire Dept @ Telge Rd.....(281) 550-6663
	 Harris Cnty Courthouse @ Cypresswood....(281) 376-2997

GOVERNMENT NUMBERS
	 Harris County Animal Control...................(281) 999-3191
	 Harris County Public Health & Environmental Services
	 ...................................................................(713) 439-6000
	 R. Jack Cagle - Community Assistance Dept.
	 ...................................................................(281) 353-8424
	 Social Security Administration................1- (800) 772-1213
	 Department of Public Safety @ West Rd.....(281) 517-1333
	 Department of Pubic Safety @ Grant Rd....(281) 890-5440

POST OFFICE
	 USPS @ Spring Cypress..............................(281) 373-9125
	 The UPS Store @ Spring Cypress................(281) 304-6800
	 FedEx Office @ Barker Cypress...................(281) 256-8323

LIBRARY
Lone Star College CyFair Library
	 Circulation Desk ........................................(281) 290-3210
Northwest Branch Library
	 @ Regency Green Drive..............................(281) 890-2665
Barbara Bush Library @ Cypress Creek..........(281) 376-4610

SCHOOLS
	 Administrative Offices ..............................  (281) 897-4000
	 Farney Elementary ....................................  (281) 373-2850
	 Goodson Middle School ............................(281) 373-2350
	 Cy-Woods High School .............................(281) 213-1800

UTILITIES
	 NW Harris County MUD #10.....................(832) 467-1599
	 Best Trash...................................................(281) 313-2378
	 CenterPoint Energy Gas.............................. (713) 659-2111
	 Relient Energy Electricity...........................1-(855) 347-3232
	 .................................................... www.powertochoose.com

President………………………………............Ken Amstutz
Vice President………………………Rebecca Dessenberger
Treasurer……………………………………......…Paul Rath
Secretary………………………………Maureen Cummings
Director……………………………………Russell McPherson
PCMI………………………………………Michael Quast

If you notice a problem or have a concern about something within 
NLF, please complete the form on our website and bring it to the 
attention of the management company or Board member so that

the issue can be addressed.

MANAGEMENT COMPANY
Planned Community Management, Inc. (PCMI)

Michael Quast
281-870-0585 Michael.Quast@STServices.com ∙ www.pcmi-us.com

 Northlake Forest HOA Website: www.northlakeforesthoa.com
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If you are new to the neighborhood – WELCOME! To gain 
access to important information go to our official website page 
www.NorthLakeForestHOA.com and select Register. Enter the 
required information and your access will be approved shortly.

Please note, we have several ways to communicate with 
residents, via our NorthLakeForestCommunity Facebook page 
www.facebook.com/groups/NorthlakeForestCommunity 
and via Nextdoor www.northlakeforest.nextdoor.com. Our 
main source of communication is via our website.

If you have any comments and concerns you would like 
addressed by PCMI and/or the Board, please fill out a “Contact 
Us” form via the website and we will respond as quickly as 
possible.

ACCESS TO NORTHLAKE 
FOREST ON-LINE

Northlake Forest

Food Truck 
Thursdays!

Northlake Forest is 
enjoying “Food Truck 
Thursdays” thanks to 
the coordination and 
dedication of resident 
Stephanie Patterson 
who came up with 
the awesome idea. 

Mark your calendars for the last two Food Trucks that will 
be held on Thursday, Aug 10th and Aug 24th

Aug 10th - Truck TBD

Aug 24th – Nom Mi Street (back by popular demand)

All events will be from 5:00pm to 8:00 pm. Please keep an 
eye out for your EVITE to RSVP.
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Back to School Event
Back to School fun is scheduled for Saturday, August 26th from 

4pm to 6pm at the Northlake Forest park/pool. 
A great opportunity for children and parents to meet and greet 

before school starts and enjoy some water fun - please bring a dessert 
to share.

We are going to have a Blast meeting and mingling with other 
parents/children and enjoying Hot Dogs, Drinks, Snow Cones, 
Popcorn PLUS Water Slides and an awesome Magic Show at 5:00pm! 

Be sure to bring your swimsuits, towels, sun tan lotion, lawn chairs 
and a “Dessert to Share” with your fellow schoolmates. 

If you or your teenage child can help out for about 30 mins on 
the day of the event, please contact Becky Dessenberger via PM on 
Facebook or at trevino71568@comcast.net. Any help you can offer 
is greatly appreciated!

(Please be sure to RSVP to your EVITE invitation so we can get a 
food count and spread the word to your fellow neighbors) 

Enjoy your summer!
Northlake Forest Events Committee

Northlake Forest

BASHANS PAINTING  
& HOME REPAIR

• Interior & Exterior Painting • Wallpaper Removal 
• HardiPlank Replacement • Wood Replacement   
• Sheetrock Repair • Interior Carpentry
• Cabinet Painting • Wallpaper Removal &
• Pressure Washing      Texture 
• Fence Repair/Replacement • Garage Floor Epoxy
• Custom Staining • Roofing

   • Gutter Repair & Replacement            • Faux Painting 
   • Crown Molding

NO MONEY UP FRONT

281-347-6702
 281-731-3383 cell

Commercial/Residential
 ~ FREE ESTIMATES ~

20 Years Experience • References Available

                  BashansPainting@earthlink.net

            u  Fully INSuREd 

16333 Mueschke Rd., Suite E, Cypress, TX 77433
boatmancarpetone.com

since 1933

Easy. Beautiful. Done.
FREE CONSULTATION

NEW SHOWROOM 
NOW OPEN!

• FLOORING
• GRANITE
• REMODELING
• WINDOW COVERINGS
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By Barry Chamberlain
Befo re  Nor th l ake 

F o r e s t  b e c a m e  a 
residential development 
it was a forest. (Bet you 
didn’t see that coming.) 
There are still original 
trees from that forest that 
were left by the developer. 
Mainly the original trees 
are the taller pine trees 
scattered throughout 
NLF. There are some large 
old oaks near the walking 
path at the southeast end 
of the big lake. I am sure 
there are others in the 
neighborhood that I have 
not noticed yet. 

But I have noticed one other. In the common ground at the corner 

of Calico Fields and Northlake Forest Drive is a native black cherry. 
Black cherry trees are native to the forests in this area and if you visit 
Sam Houston National Forest or many of the forested areas that 
remain, you may find several. Black Cherry trees are identified by 
their bark which is typically dark with a reddish under bark. The outer 
bark has short horizontal lines and breaks that give it an almost scaly 
look. The leaves are elongate and blunt toothed. Uniquely the leaves 
have a brown to reddish midline on the underside that is covered 
with a fine white to brown hair. The black cherry will blossom in 
the spring and produce fruit cluster, although I don’t recall blossoms 
or fruit in the past from this particular tree. What first caught my 
attention about this tree is that it is growing out of the base of a tall 
pie and not a stand-alone upright tree. I think the story here is that 
most likely a squirrel buried a cherry seed at the base of the pine 
and it grew or maybe a bird on a branch in the pine dropped a seed 
and it sprouted. 

Go by and take a look at this black cherry tree. It’s just a few feet 
off the sidewalk. If you see another non-pine original forest tree in 
our neighborhood share it with the rest of us.

Northlake Forest

LONESOME CHERRY 
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Northlake Forest
At no time will any source be allowed to use the Northlake Forest Herald's 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in 
any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for 
the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political 
campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law without written 
or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. The information in the Plum Creek 
Press is exclusively for the private use of the Plum Creek HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Not Available Online
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Northlake Forest

Chiggers
Chiggers are the immature stage of a mite. They climb onto 

people walking through infested areas, crawl upwards, and wander 
around the body seeking a good site to settle down and feed. Feeding 
preference for these mites is in areas where skin is thinnest or where 
clothing fits tightly, such as the ankles, waist, behind the knees, and 
the groin area.

Chiggers do not burrow into skin as many people believe, so 
“smothering” them with nail polish is useless. When chiggers feed, 
they inject a digestive enzyme that breaks down skin cells which are 
then eaten. Itching and redness is caused by our body reacting to the 
enzymes injected into our skin. Itching typically begins 3-6 hours 
after being bitten, peaks at 24 hours, and can last up to two weeks.

The best way to avoid getting chiggers is to avoid infested areas. 
Since this is not always possible, here are some other things to try:
•	 Wear protective clothing- tightly woven items that fit loosely; 

including long sleeves & pants; shoes or boots
•	 Tuck pant legs into boots
•	 Avoid sitting on the ground
•	 Remove & launder clothing ASAP after being in infested areas
•	 Shower/ bathe after being in an infested area; scrub vigorously 

with a washcloth
•	 Use an insect repellent with DEET or picaridin

To treat chigger infestations around the home try the following:
•	 Keeping lawn trimmed
•	 Maintain vegetation; do not allow weeds to grow up & keep 

brush cleared
•	 Targeted residual pesticide sprays, usually pyrethroids

For chigger bites:
•	 Do not scratch pustules; opening pustule might lead to 

infection
•	 Oral antihistamines or topical anti-itch creams to relieve 

itching sensation

For more information or help with identification, contact Wizzie 
Brown, Texas AgriLife Extension Service Program Specialist at 
512.854.9600. Check out my blog at www.urban-ipm.blogspot.com

The information given herein is for educational purposes only. 
Reference to commercial products or trade names is made with 
the understanding that no discrimination is intended and no 
endorsement by Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service or the Texas 
A&M AgriLife Research is implied.

The Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service provides equal access 
in its programs, activities, education and employment, without regard 
to race, color, sex, religion, national origin, disability, age, genetic 
information, veteran status, sexual orientation or gender identity.

BALLOONS ARE DANGEROUS!
By Cheryl Conley, TWRC Wildlife Center

I can remember in grade school how we all attached notes to 
balloons before letting them go in hopes that the balloon would be 
found by someone far, far away. It was exciting to think that maybe 
someone from New York or California would find it and contact 
me. It never happened. I’ve been to weddings and graduations 
where helium balloons were let go as part of the celebration. What I 
didn’t know is the enormous amount of damage these balloons can 
do to our environment. I know now. If you think about it, helium 
balloons are nothing more than floating litter. Would you throw 
a deflated balloon with string on the ground? Most people would 
not. It makes for ugly trash especially on our beaches.

According to an article in February of this year on the 
Huffington Post website, balloons are among the top 3 most 
harmful pollutants threatening marine wildlife but they also harm 
domestic animals such as cattle, dogs and sheep.

Seabirds are most at risk. Deflated balloons are mistaken for 
jellyfish or squid and are eaten by the birds. Not able to digest the 
balloon, it will clog the bird’s stomach and the bird will eventually 
die of starvation. Choking is also a threat.

The ribbons or strings that are attached to the balloon are a 
hazard to birds because they can become entangled in them when 
the balloon lands in a tree. They may also use the materials to 
build a nest causing a risk factor for the hatchlings.

In its natural state, latex is biodegradable but when processed for 
balloons and treated with chemicals, plasticizers and dyes, it can no 
longer be classified as natural. It can take a balloon from 6 months 
to 4 years to decompose. Think of the damage it can cause in that 
time. Shiny mylar balloons can take even longer.

How can you help? Explain the dangers of releasing helium 
balloons to your children. Don’t plan balloon releases at any of your 
celebrations and if you know of someone who is planning this, please 
discourage them from doing so.

TWRC Wildlife Center is a non-profit organization located 
in Houston. We provide emergency care for Texas wildlife and 
offer educational and training programs for adults and children 
focused on wildlife and the environment. Your donations are 
greatly appreciated. www.twrcwildlifecenter.org
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